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STATE OF CALIFORNIA – THE RESOURCES AGENCY EDMUND G. BROWN, Jr., Governor 
 

 
April 24, 2015 

Dear Librarian: 

DOCUMENT HANDLING FOR THE PUENTE POWER PROJECT (15-AFC-01) 

On April 15, 2015, the California Energy Commission received an Application for Certification 
(AFC) from NRG Oxnard Energy Center, LLC, to construct, own and operate the Puente 
Power Project (P3). P3 would be sited on approximately 3 acres of previously disturbed 
vacant brownfield land located on the northern portion of the existing 36-acre Mandalay 
Generating Station (MGS) site at 393 North Harbor Boulevard in Oxnard, Ventura County, 
California.   

The P3 is under the Energy Commission’s siting authority. The Commission’s power plant 
certification process examines engineering, public health and safety, and environmental 
aspects of power plant proposals and provides analyses pursuant to the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA). When issuing a license, the Energy Commission is the 
lead state agency under CEQA and through its certified regulatory program produces several 
environmental and decision documents rather than an Environmental Impact Report.  

The Energy Commission’s siting process is open to the public and incorporates the input of 
the public as well as local, state, and federal agencies. To facilitate public participation in our 
review process, the Energy Commission has sent copies of the AFC to libraries in Oxnard, 
Eureka, San Francisco, Sacramento, Fresno, Los Angeles, and San Diego.  

Please make the enclosed AFC available for those who may wish to be informed about the 
project. We request that you not allow the AFC to be removed from the library. To increase 
accessibility of the document, we ask, if possible, that you cross reference it as a general 
reference work under the title and author categories, as well as under such subjects as 
“Energy Commission,” “electricity,” “energy/generation,” “power plant siting,” or any other 
relevant subject. 

Thank you for your cooperation. If you have any questions, please contact Jon Hilliard, 
Energy Commission Project Manager, at (916) 654-3936 or by e-mail at 
jon.hilliard@energy.ca.gov or Alexis Surita, Project Assistant, at (916) 651-9106 or by email 
at alexis.surita@energy.ca.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Originally Signed By________ 
Chris Davis  
Siting Office Manager 

Enclosures (2): Puente Power Project 15-AFC-01 (CD) and Letter to the Public 

Mailed to: 
Library List #___ (Notice and CD) 

CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION 
1516 NINTH STREET 
SACRAMENTO, CA  95814-5512 
www.energy.ca.gov 
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